Number: PL-256

Date: January 9, 2001

From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: Revised Mandatory 10-Digit Dialing Date for NPA 704/980 (North
Carolina)

In Docket No. P-100, Sub 137a, the North Carolina Utilities Commission (NCUC)
approved an all-services overlay of the 704 NPA that serves Charlotte, North Carolina
and the surrounding Piedmont area. NANPA has assigned NPA code 980 for this
purpose, and announced the overlay in Planning Letters 229 and 204. On January 5,
2001 the NCUC issued an order requiring a change in the start of mandatory 10-digit
dialing from January 10, 2001 to January 24, 2001.

Refer general questions about this relief activity to Thomas C. Foley, NANPA, on 407-
389-8929. Direct specific questions to the appropriate service provider.

Ron Conners
NANPA



